Crays Pond Goring Heath Community Speedwatch (CPGH CSW) Report
 Spring 2023 

Activity during January 
The group had six sessions during the period due to lack of availability of trained operatives; one session was cancelled due to roadworks on the B471. A total of 38 Offenders were reported to Thames Valley Police (TVP) from 437 passing vehicles. Witness statements have been given TVP in relation to the ‘Garton End Incident’ in Crays Pond. This site is still suspended by TVP due to volunteer Health & Safety concerns. 
Community Speedwatch – Need for more Volunteers !!
We are now at a critical point in relation to volunteer numbers which endangers the future of the scheme. We currently have SIX volunteers from Crays Pond and ONE from Whitchurch Hill. Of this, one operative whilst signed up as volunteer, has never participated in a single session. Another has a serious long-term illness which has precluded the operator from participation; and a further two volunteers are currently undergoing medical treatment in the coming months for serious health issues. The ‘Call for Volunteers’ notices which appeared in both the Parish Newsletter and the Woodcote Correspondent yielded not one single volunteer from this course of action. The scheme is in danger of collapsing due to insufficient numbers of volunteers. 
Funding 
We are still using the CSW kit borrowed on loan from Thames Valley Police. As the scheme is in jeopardy, I suggest no further major capital expenditure is undertaken in the immediate future e.g., to buy a CSW kit of our own – pause this Current funding balance £216.65. 

Ian Reynolds CPGH CSW Group Coordinator 1 st February, 2023
